Weaverham Parish Council

Ordinary Parish Council Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on Monday 19th February 2018 at 7pm
PRESENT: 
Cllrs Peter Wilkinson (Chairman), John Freeman (Vice Chair), Eileen Bland, Gillian Edwards, Bill Reynolds, John Taylor, John Oates, Julian Bland and Iain Lasseter.
IN ATTENDANCE:  Clerk Kim Harding, CWaC Cllr P Williams, 7 residents
173.
Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item) – The Chair of Weaverham Trust thanked the Parish Council for their continued support re producing the Weaverham News.  An open meeting is to take place on the 3rd May 2018, in the Scout Hall, to discuss the Northwich Transport Strategy.  A member of CWaC will be in attendance.  Comments were made about the state of the grass verges and the roads within Weaverham. Cllr Williams commented that he had taken photos of potholes, state of grass verges etc. around the village and will be arranging a meeting with J Barron to discuss further.  
174.
Apologies for absence – Cllrs Budden and Moss.
175.
Declarations of New Interests – Clerk declared an interest in the Junior Badminton agenda item.
176.
Minutes of meeting held on 15th January 2018 were approved.
177.
Matters arising – None
178.
To discuss time allocated to public forum.

It was agreed to leave the timings of the public forum as 10 minutes at the start and 10 minutes at the end.

179.
Finance and Personnel Committee



179.1
January 2018 Reports: Expenditure, income, deposit and summarised accounts were received.

179.2
Any other business requiring urgent attention - None.

180.
Environment items not been to Environment Committee

180.1
The appointment of Nemesis for the 2018 Firework Display event was approved-Terms agreed:
· Event to take place on Saturday 3rd November 2018 – same time as last year.
· 50% deposit to be paid 16 April 2018.
· The remaining balance to be paid one month prior to display date i.e. 3rd October 2018.
· The cost is £1,900 excl VAT.

180.2
Any other business requiring urgent attention – WPC thanked MCGM for a job well done re the Withens Lane Knee rails.

181.
Youth items not been to Youth Committee

Cllr E Bland, J Bland and G Edwards declared an interest and left the meeting


181.1
£400 donation to Weaverham Junior Badminton Club was agreed.

Cllr E Bland, J Bland and G Edwards re-joined the meeting

181.2
Any other business requiring urgent attention – Discussions re make-up event still 



on-going.
182.
Planning Committee
182.1
Planning minutes of the 26th January 2018 meeting were accepted. 

182.2
Any other business requiring urgent attention - None.

183.
Risk Assessment Working Party


183.1
The Financial and Management Risk Assessment was approved.

183.2
The Bonfire Risk Assessment was approved.

183.3
No changes to other risk assessments that had been approved in previous Parish Council meetings – agreed.

184.
Property and Assets Committee


184.1
The minutes from the Property and Assets Committee were received.


184.2
It was agreed that the inspection of Parish Council assets will take place on Wednesday 

25th April 2018 at 6.30pm.  Councillors to meet at the Community Centre and to notify clerk if they are attending.
185.
The £75 entry fee for the Best Kept Village Competition 2018 was approved however discussions took place as to whether it was value for money.  The volunteers, who put a lot and time and effort in trying to make Weaverham a better place, were acknowledged.
186.
It was agreed to allow Pinder Circus to use Lakehouse Field on Monday 16th July 2018 – Wednesday 18th July 2018 on the same terms and conditions as before.

187.
It was noted that the RoSPA inspection date of Russet Road Play area would take place during April/May 2018 and would cost £66.50 plus VAT.  It was agreed that the RoSPA Play Safety Team should be notified about the new Goal Posts on Lakehouse Field and to get these added to the inspection, incurring an additional cost of £3.50 plus VAT.
188.
It was agreed to move all meetings into a room in the Community Centre rather than the Parish Council Office, at a cost of £16, on a trial basis.

189.
It was agreed to invite Nicki Rose to the March Parish Council meeting to ask about the ‘Public Space Protection Order Consultation relating to the control of dogs across Cheshire West and Chester’.  It was also agreed to include this on the Environment agenda for further discussion.

190.
It was agreed to ask for an extension to the 25th February 2018 deadline date and to include the CWaC Draft Community Assets Framework consultation on the Environment agenda for further discussion. It was also agreed to delegate authority to the Environment Committee to feedback on this, on behalf of the Council, after the meeting on Wednesday 28th February 2018.

191.
It was agreed that the clerk write to Tesco, Lloyd Pharmacy and the Co-op’s Chief Executives re the state of the road outside the Weaverham shops, to see if they can apply any pressure to the management company, to get the work done.  

192.
It was noted that a new clerk has been appointed by the Cemetery Committee and her details were on the WPC’s website.  It was also agreed that the filing cabinet and safe, belonging to the Cemetery Committee, would be removed from the Parish Council office as soon as possible.

193.
It was noted that various issues were discussed at the Community Safety Action Group meeting and there would be an increase in foot patrols as a consequence of these issues.

194.
Policing Matters – The following policing report was noted:

There was a report that 2 unknown males had stolen scrap metal from the side of a property on Wallerscote road. Enquires are still on-going.

Co-operative Store reported several shoplifting incidents. On viewing CCTV suspects had been identified and arrested for all offences.

Following reports from the Pre-school on Forest Street, PCSO Devey  gave a lot of passing attention to the area, This seems to have stopped the Anti -Social behaviour. Further passing attention will be given to ensure it doesn’t start again.

Following complaints from members of the public regarding speeding at High Street, West road, Sandy lane and Station road PC Murgatroyd and PCSO Devey have been at various locations in the village with the speed gun. We have found that this has been very successful and will continue to use the speed gun on a weekly basis.

PCSO Devey has been working with the local primary schools teaching children about Internet Safety and Cyber bullying. The sessions were a great success. 

PCSO Devey has been making enquires with the youth club at the Community centre about youth engagement. Enquires are also being made with the high school about starting some group work with local youths who attend the school  about the effects of Anti -social behaviour within the communities. 

195.
Members’ Meetings Attended

195.1
It was noted that Cllr Wilkinson attended a meeting on Saturday 10th February, at Northwich Library about the Draft Community Assets Framework consultation.
196.  
Training for Clerks and Councillors

196.1 
It was noted that Cllrs Freeman, Lasseter, Oates and the Clerk attended the webinar for Tenders and Quotes on Thursday 18th January 2018.

196.2 
It was noted that Cllrs Wilkinson, Freeman, Oates, Taylor and the Clerk attended the GDPR webinar on Wednesday 7th February 2018.

196.3
It was noted that Cllrs Wilkinson, Freeman, Edwards, E Bland attended CWaC Planning Update session on Tuesday 30th January 2018.

196.4
It was agreed that anyone wishing to attend the training course ‘Appraisals – A Modern Makeover & Motivation’ should let the clerk know.

196.5
It was noted that Cllr Taylor and the Clerk attended the webinar for Contract Management on Thursday 15th February 2018.

196.6
It was noted that Cllrs Freeman, Lasseter and the Clerk attended the Social Media training course on Thursday 25th January 2018.

197.
Discuss any Other Business Considered Urgent by the Chairman - None.

198.
Cheshire West & Chester Council Matters - Standing Orders were suspended in order for Cheshire West Cllrs to address the Council.


It was noted that Cllr Williams would arrange a meeting with J Barron to show him photos that he had taken of issues around the village.  Discussions took place about the 20 mph signs and where they had been placed.  It was agreed that Cllr Wilkinson should arrange a meeting with CWaC Chief Executive, Gerald Meehan, to discuss issues in Weaverham and find out where the money allocated to CWaC for potholes, is being used.  Discussions took place around the publicising of the planning application regarding the Land adjacent to the Hanging Gate on Sandy Lane.  Weaverham Trust informed the meeting that there would be a talk by a Sports Psychologist at the Scouts Hall on 29th March 2018 at 7.30pm and that the AGM would be taking place on Thursday 22nd February at 7.30pm. 

199.
Return to Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item) – None
200.
Date of next meeting – Monday 19th March 2018 at 7pm in the Community Centre.

